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Dear Customers, 
 

The impact of the COVID-19 virus pandemic keeps our industry in crisis mode. Our global COVID-19 
customer update should help customers to mitigate risk with frequent up-to date information. 

Twice a week we will provide our customers with up to date information addressing the impact the 
COVID-19 outbreak has on our business. Additional updates will be provided as the situation requires. 
Please continue to be engaged with your account managers on your latest updates, prices and 
projections. We continue to make every effort to support your business. 

 

DB Schenker Organizational Update: 

DB Schenker is closely monitoring the COVID-19 situation. With our local expert teams in almost 140 
countries, we are doing the utmost to provide the best service and information for every customer. With 
precautionary measures in place, we are aiming to maintain full operability across all DB Schenker 
operations. In our offices across all continents we have taken action to enable as many employees as 
possible to work from home to help instill the social distancing guidelines put in place by public 
authorities or the government in many countries. Our first priority is the health of our employees and 
partners. Therefore, we adhere to the recommendations of health experts, especially WHO, related to, 
for example, hygiene precautions. 

 

 

Ocean Freight 

Global 

(Mar 19, 2020) - Full vessels scenario expected ex Asia for Far East westbound to Europe as well as 

Transpacific eastbound for the next 2 to 3 weeks, thereafter volume drop foreseen due to reduced 

demand following closing down of private and public sectors in EU and North America which will impact 

the export volumes on the trades ex Europe and North America negatively, most likely from beginning of 

April onwards. We foresee a continuity of blank sailing programs to cope with reduced demand, 

resulting into further rate volatility. 

We are supporting our customers proactively with arranging allocation and equipment availability in line 

with past performances and forecasts. Most accurate forecasts become even more important. At the 

same time, we are in contact with customers for ability of receiving incoming volumes as we observe 

trucking shortages and congestion of equipment at terminals which could come costly. 

 

Norway 

(Mar 20, 2020) - The ocean department is in full operation and everyone works mainly from home, as do 

most of our colleagues globally. We hope for understanding that our response time may therefore be 
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somewhat longer than normal. 

All ports in Norway are open and all vessels to / from Norway goes as normal. 

In some ports, empty containers for export are lower than normal. 

To the Middle East, India Subcontinent and Far East many vessels are fully booked into April. 

This is because the shipping lines took out vessels of their schedule from Asia to Europe during 

Chinese New Year and then also reduced the number of sailings because falling volume with COVID19.  

There are now fewer vessels than normal returning to Asia and those who are still sailing are therefore 

fully booked very early.  

  

Europe 

(Mar 19, 2020) - Very strong export booking situation which is foreseen to come to an end due to starting 

PO cancelations as well as factory production sites closing down. Closing of private and public sectors 

all over Europe has started to affect ports in their productivity. However, a massive blank sailing 

program during weeks 13 to 17 creates a bottleneck which is accompanied by significant cost 

increases. 

(Mar 19, 2020) - Currently all European DB Schenker Ocean Freight Offices and Branches are working 

at full capacity with precautionary measures in place for the health of workers. 
 
 

Asia Pacific 

(Mar 19 2020) - Good and very good vessel utilization ex Asia on almost all routes following ongoing 
production ramp up in China. This is expected to last for the next 2-3 weeks. Equipment shortage for 
exports on Ocean ex India and parts in South East Asia. 

Extended truck transit times have been reported and most trucking services are requiring advanced 
booking. 

DB Schenker Ocean Operations are not adversely affected by the BCPs in place at different offices. 

Delays in trans-shipment ports as carriers are clearing backlog. 

 
 

 Middle East/Africa 

(Mar 19, 2020) - Equipment shortage continues in Oman due to reduced imports from China. 

(Mar 19, 2020) - Saudi Arabia placed a temporary ban on all passenger vessels / voyages except for 
cargo vessels to and from the country. The ban excludes shipping and trade vessels / voyages, which 
will most likely not affect any discharge and loading to and from Saudi Arabia. 

(Mar 19, 2020) - Overall, we are closely monitoring the situation as the Ramadan season is around the 
corner. All ocean freight teams and offices are fully operational. 

 (Mar 16, 2020) - Kuwait has imposed a two-week official holiday with effect from March 12. During this 
period, Kuwait Customs, Kuwait Ports Authority, and other ministries will be operating with skeleton 
staff. Delays in customs clearance and ministerial approvals are expected. 
 
 

Americas 

(Mar 19, 2020) - Vessels leaving Asia Pacific is fully utilized, however upon arrival there are trucker 

shortages and delays expected due to the current local shut down in several countries. This adds on to 

the current equipment imbalance, especially shortage of equipment in inland depots / ramps as well in 

the Gulf ports. Continue to expect free time limitations for Latin America. 

We are fully operating in all countries around the Americas either from home office or in shifts. There is 



 
 

 

a threat of closing down California ports either in full or partly. Automotive market will start to limit 

operations within the coming week and will impact USA, Mexico and Brazil. 

Many Latin American countries have declared the state of national emergency for a period of 15 days 

and implied mandatory social isolation as a result of the COVID-19 outbreak. It is also announced many 

full border closings for international passenger transport. Cargo transport is not included in this closure. 

 

 

 

 

Schenker AS      

Geir Olav Hernaes      Phone:  +47 970 65 259 
Trade Manager      E-mail: geir-olav.hernaes@dbschenker.com 

Contact us 

Contact Us 


